

## NORTH EALING PRIMARY SCHOOL

The 3<sup>rd</sup> Curriculum and Standards Committee meeting for 2020-2021 was held on Wednesday 23 June 2021

The meeting was held via Zoom

### MINUTES

	Actions
<p><b>Attendees:</b> Jackie Blazewicz (JB) Sally Flowers (SF) Helen Rai (HR) Liza Webber (LW) Monika Nangia (MN)</p> <p><b>Also in attendance:</b> Michael Belsito (MB) Marcia Bruley (MBr)</p>	
<p><b>1. Welcome</b> In the absence of DL, SF chaired the meeting.</p>	
<p><b>2. Apologies for absence</b> Apologies were received from:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Daniel Lawrie (DL) – Chair</li> <li>• Isobel Swarc (IS)</li> <li>• Sarah Symes (SS)</li> </ul> <p>All other members were in attendance.</p>	
<p><b>3. Authorised / Unauthorised absence</b> The absences for DL, IS and SS were all authorised.</p>	
<p><b>4. Declaration of Any Other Business (AOB)</b> There were no declarations of other business.</p>	
<p><b>5. Declaration of Interest in any Agenda Items</b> There were no declarations of interest in any agenda items.</p>	
<p><b>6. Feedback on GB English visit</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>	
<p><b>7. Update - on the impact of Closing the Gap / Recovery Curriculum</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Post Lockdown Baseline Data.</li> <li>• SF confirmed that there will be a data summary for FGB.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>8. Covid Impact</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• This is still an issue for Ealing Schools.</li> <li>• We had to close one year group.</li> <li>• Some staff have also been impacted.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>9. Minutes of the meeting on 17 March 2021 for approval</b> These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.</p>	
<p><b>10. Matters arising from the meeting on 17 March 2021</b></p> <p>a) Literacy Presentation at Summer meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b><u>This has been carried forward to the Autumn Term meeting.</u></b></li> </ul>	<b>Agenda</b>

<p>b) SF to provide an update on the impact of Closing the Gap / Recovery Curriculum</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Closed.</li> <li>• See agenda item 7.</li> </ul> <p>c) EYFS Policy</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b><u>Carried forward.</u></b></li> </ul> <p>d) 2 Policies to FGB for adoption</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Closed.</li> </ul> <p>e) 4 policies to next meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Closed.</li> </ul> <p>f) Governor visits to be arranged</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Closed.</li> </ul>	<b>Agenda</b>
<p><b>11. Update on Committee Priorities</b></p> <p>a) Ofsted</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Preparation for the LA Health Check 13 / 14 July. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ This has now been deferred until the Autumn term.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• We are in the Ofsted window. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ The last inspection was 5 years ago.</li> <li>○ By law, the next inspection must be by January 2022.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• HR pointed out that Lady Margaret had their inspection 5 years to the day.</li> <li>• SF pointed out that she was updating all documents.</li> <li>• HR asked SF which subjects she would choose: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Geography.</li> <li>○ Science.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<p><b>12. Policies / Documents for noting / approval / review:</b></p> <p><u>For Noting (Approved by the Headteacher)</u></p> <p>Design &amp; Technology</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Noted.</li> </ul> <p>Music</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Noted.</li> </ul> <p>Online Safety</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• This was pre-circulated.</li> <li>• Noted.</li> </ul> <p>Religious Education</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Noted.</li> </ul> <p><u>For Approval</u></p> <p>None</p> <p><u>For Review (Approved by the Full Governing Body)</u></p> <p>None</p>	
<p><b>13. Policies / Documents for noting / approval / review at the next meeting:</b></p> <p><u>Noting</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Art</li> <li>• MFL</li> </ul>	<b>Agenda</b>

<p><u>Approval</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Attendance &amp; Punctuality</li> </ul> <p><u>Review</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Governor Visit Protocol</li> <li>• Pupil Premium Policy</li> <li>• Pupil Premium Statement</li> <li>• Terms of Reference</li> </ul>	
<p><b>14. Governor Visits</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Feedback from Governor visit day <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ The report was pre-circulated.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Safeguarding and Child Protection Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ The report was pre-circulated.</li> <li>○ New software has been introduced to improve monitoring.</li> <li>○ There is a new online training portal.</li> <li>○ The main areas of concern are: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><input type="checkbox"/> CCTV.</li> <li><input type="checkbox"/> Playground.</li> <li><input type="checkbox"/> Online safety.</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ Place2Be support remains very important.</li> <li>○ The LA have introduced a 15 minute weekly lightning review.</li> <li>○ HR recommended introducing an Early Years support group. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><input type="checkbox"/> Termly.</li> <li><input type="checkbox"/> All Early Years.</li> <li><input type="checkbox"/> An opportunity to discuss concerns.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<p><b>15. Any Other Business (as agreed above)</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• There were no items of other business.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>16. Date and time of next meeting:</b> To be arranged</p>	

Meeting closed at 20:30.